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Beckman High School – PTO Minutes 
Jan 20, 2016, 6:30 p.m., Library 

 
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by the President, Mary Hajali, at 6:37  p.m. 
 
Members in Attendance(11): Mary Hajali, Jaya Ginson, Jane Wong, Camille Gershenovitz, Pam 
Edmondson, Helen Kim, Adele Heuer, Kathy Ghanouni, Pam Danile Dixon, Yuehfeng Chen, Sherry Chen 
 
Quorum:  Yes 
 
Approval of Minutes:  The motion was made to approve the October minutes by Kathy Ghanouni, Pam 
Edmondson seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved by vote. 
 
Administrator’s Report – Adele Heuer:   

 Out of 45 million students who took AP tests, only 322 got perfect score and 1 is from Beckman. 
She got a perfect score in Spanish 

 Almost end of the semester 
 can order cap and gown 
 Winter formal is on Feb 6th in the library 
 From next year registration will be online 
 Registration packet will have a card to be signed by the parents confirming that the data has 

been updated online 
 Second semester- although core selection for next year will be done online,  parents will need to 

sign the form 
 Working on the football field artificial turf will be put 
 All high schools have 40 acres. We have double the parking space as compared to other schools 

and less field 
 We can use one field for multiple sports 
 2 sand volley ball courts will be made in the fields 
 Sound system  has been ordered, installation happening soon 
 Erica Rosas is the new Career center counselor came from Woodbridge 
 Mr Chow is doing Medical cert program. Will invite 10 speakers once every other week 
 They will talk about their experiences and students need to take a quiz and get 90% in that 
 No school on Feb 8 and 15 

 
President's Report - Mary Hajali 

 We got $4,600 check from Revolution Prep 
 Estock and Lambert elementary schools are merging with the latter closing down temporarily 
 TUSD connect the online program will be extended to 9th grade 
 It will be like homeschooling , but tests will be taken at schools 



BPTO Minutes 2016/01-20   Page 2 of 2  Prepared by Jaya Ginson 
  

 There is a proposal to extend school timing for all grades and all day Kindergarten  
 24 students per class 
 students will learn dual language from the beginning of their school 
 School calendar for 2017-18 start Aug 22, 2017 end June 7, 2018 

 
Treasurer Report - Camille Gershenovitz 

 Library fund is being used now down to $500 
 First payment given to Creative Streams remaining after completion 
 Korean PTO donated $500 and Chinese PTO donated $200 
 Venue deposit for grad night done 
 Teacher's appreciation holiday luncheon was good 

 
Parliamentarian Report - Juna Chiang 

 To form recruiting committee for next year by next month 
 
Committee Chairs & Volunteering Report – Jane Wong 

 Emergency supply delivered need help to put them in the classrooms 
 Red Cross drive on Jan 13 
 City of Hope blood drive  on Feb 22 for Ally who graduated last year 
 We need to  get a minimum of 40 volunteers or it would be canceled 

 
TPSF Update - Pam Edmondson 

 TPSF is having their 3rd annual Golf classic and dinner on April 21st at Tustin golf course 
 We can help in four ways 

o Become a sponsor 
o participate as a golfer 
o have dinner 
o donate auction items 

Old Business: none 
New Business: none  
 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Next Meeting:  Mar 16, 2016 
 
Minutes Prepared By:  Jaya Ginson - Secretary 
 
Minutes Approved as Written:  ________________________________________ Date:___________ 
 
Minutes Approved as Corrected:_______________________________________ Date:___________ 
 


